
   

Town of Kennebunkport 
Selectmen’s Meeting 

March 7, 2013 
6 p.m. - Village Fire Station – 32 North Street 

 
Minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting of March 7, 2013  
 
Selectmen attending:  Stuart E. Barwise, Allen A. Daggett, and Sheila 
Mathews-Bull 
 
Selectman absent:  D. Michael Weston 
 
Others: Grace Adams, Judy Barrett, Barbara Barwise,  David Betses,  Dan 
Beard, Carol Cook,  Doug Dicey,  April Dufoe, Werner Gilliam, John Gurski, Ed 
Hutchins, John Hurst, David James, Kathryn Leffler, Larry Mead, Allan Moir, 
David Powell, Michelle Powell, Dennis Rogers, Craig Sanford, Robert Sullivan, 
and Russ Welch and others 
    
1. Call to Order.  
 
Chairman Matthews-Bull called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  She 
announced that a letter is being mailed out to residents containing the 
information on the RSU cost sharing proposal and the allocation of funds for 
the research for withdrawal of RSU 21.  Also, a candidates forum for selectman 
will be held on Tuesday, March 12, at 7 P.M.  The three selectmen candidates 
are:  David Powell, Pat Briggs, and Ed Hutchins. Finally, the Special Town 
Meeting is scheduled for March 26. She encouraged everyone to vote.   
 
2. Joint meeting with Budget Board for fiscal year 2014 municipal  
 budget presentation and discussion.  
 
Town Manager Larry Mead pointed out there is an overview of the proposed 
budget on the Town Website. He discussed the highlights of the fiscal year 
2014 budget and explained his recommendations to the Board of Selectmen 
and Budget Board. He said at the next meeting on March 14, town committees 
and outside agency budget requests will be addressed.  
 
Department heads presented their budgets.  
 
3. Adjournment. 
 
Motion by Selectman Barwise, seconded by Selectman Daggett, to adjourn the 
meeting.  Vote: 3-0. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M. 
 
Submitted by 
Larry S. Mead, Town Manager 


